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The Environmental Risk Management Authority is, according to this story,
looking at giving more weight to Maori spiritual values when it considers
genetic research proposals.
The story says that the move goes against the concerns of many scientists,
who say existing rules on Maori involvement are hampering research.
The authority is consulting on ways to better take into account Maori
cultural and especially spiritual values in a revised policy, due to be
issued in June.
It suggests, among other things, that Maori spiritual concerns about genetic
research - even in the absence of any physical or biological risk - could be
enough reason to reject research applications.
The suggestion is likely to alarm scientists, who say Erma's rules already
hinder basic research.
Scientists applying for approval to conduct genetic research are encouraged
to consult Maori - and must consult them if they intend to research native
species - and their research proposals are evaluated on Maori values.
Canterbury University head of zoology Frank Sin, who abandoned his research
into paua and lobster because Ngai Tahu did not approve it, was cited as
warning that Erma must relax its rules or risk drive young scientists out of
the country, adding, "I'm not losing anything by not doing this research but
for the young academics this is their bread and butter. I can see for the
younger generation of scientists it will be quite critical for them."
Professor Sin was locked on two applications to Erma for permission to clone
paua and lobster genes for subsequent research into how to improve their
growth for commercial harvest.

 

